
This page was exported from - Shelburne Free Press 
Export date: Mon Nov 25 21:08:59 2024 / +0000  GMT

Public Health cancelling scheduled vaccinations

	

Written By Paula Brown

Local Journalism Initiative Reporter

Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Public Health (WDGPH) has cancelled all COVID-19 vaccinations as delays in vaccine shipments

continue. 

WDG Public Health in a notice to media on Sunday (Jan. 31) said all scheduled COVID-19 vaccinations in the region except those

in long-term care and retirement homes have been cancelled due to the delay in shipments recently announced by both Moderna and

Pfizer. 

Most individuals with a scheduled appointment have been contacted, but           Public Health say they are trying to ensure the

information reaches everyone with an appointment. 

?We are aware of the need and desire to vaccinate as many residents of Wellington-Dufferin-Guleph as fast as possible,? said

WDGPH spokesperson Danny Williamson. ?As soon as global shipments of the vaccine resume, Public Health will work quickly to

reschedule cancelled appointments and begin new and second dose bookings.?
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